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Tours Iceland
Tony Edgar

by Tony Slocum,
Director of Public Relations,

Tony Edgar, a student at¬
tending State University of New
York Agricultural and
Technical College at Delhi;
Hotel, Restaurant and Food
Services Division, joined with
twenty other students on a field
trip to Iceland sponsored by
Hotel Sales Management
Association, International.
Tony flew Icelandic Airways

on January 15 from JFK In¬
ternational and landed in
Keflavik at 6 a.m.. A chartered
bus then transferred the group
to Reykjavik, the capital of
Iceland.
They were welcomed into one

of the most exquisite hotels of
the Capitol at which David Dorf,
Director of Education for
HSMA provided an orientation
of the tour program following
which he introduced the group
to the General Manager of the
hotel where the group would
make their home for the next
five days.
While in Iceland, Tony visited

a Sculptors Museum, the
University of Iceland, many top
hotels, and rural Reykjavik. A
day long trip was taken in a
ferry to the city of Arkanes
which houses a huge fish
processing plant. 50 percent of
this plant's fish is sold to Arthur
Treacher's Fish and Chips.
Tony and the others were

given the red carpet treatment
for their entire stay. Everyone
feasted on buffets and full
course dinners. Guest lecturers
gave seminars on the rapidly
expanding tourism business in
Iceland.
When asked about the people

of Iceland. Tony's first com¬
ment was on the drinking habits
of the inhabitants. "The
icelandics treat every Saturday
night as we Americans treat
New Year's Eve. They drink
like fish." That's very un¬
derstandable considering that
90 percent of the employment in
Iceland is concerned with the
catching, processing and export
of fish. The other 10 percent
revolves around the tourist
business.

Career Goals Change
(CPS)-Whatever its effects

elsewhere, the women's
movement emerged in 1975 as a
strong influence on the college
campus. Although this year's
freshmen still approach sexual
conduct along traditional male-
female lines, old concepts of
feminine and masculine careers
are being eroded, according to a
recent national survey of first-
year college students.
In their attitudes towards

sexual equality, freshmeri
"reflect a profound social
change that has been regular,
predictable and consistent,"
says Alexander W. Astin, a
professor at the University of
California at Los Angeles, who
directed the survey.
As sex roles diminish, more

women entering college are
turning their backs on the
traditional feminine career of
teaching and pursuing
traditionally masculine careers
instead, the survey found.
Among this year's college

freshmen, one woman in six is
planning a career in medicine,
business, engineering or law--a
threefold increase over ten
years ago. At the same time,
fewer man are planning to work
in those fields.
So women are closing in fast

on men who choose traditional
male careers. In terms of men-
to-women ratios, that
represents a decline from 8--to-l
in 1966 to less than 3-to-l in 1975.
Although more women are

ignoring teaching jobs and
exploring other careers, men
are not planning to take their
place in high school and
elementary school classrooms.
The percentage of college fresh¬
men planning to become
teachers is currently less than

one third of what it was ten

years ago-6 percent in 1975
compared with 21 percent in
1966.
The decrease is a result of a

steadily declining enrollment in
public schools and an over-

smply of qualified teachers on
tht job market. Yet the new law
in the number of students
planning to become teachers is
"way out of line with any
conservative predictions about
a change in birth rate," says
Astin and may present a
teacher shortage.
Half of this year's freshmen

plan to pursue graduate
degrees-an increase which can
be attributed to women, ac¬

cording to Astin. The number of
women interested in advanced
degrees has almost doubled in
the last four years.
In addition, more than 9 out of

10 students think women should
receive the same salary and
have the same opportunity for
advancement as men in com¬

parable jobs-ta 10 percent in¬
crease over five years ago.
Less than a third of this year's

freshmen-both male and
female-think married women

should confine their activities to
home and family- while almost
half of the 1970 freshmen felt
that way.
Yey the sexes still differ in

their attitudes toward sexual
conduct. Nearly two-thirds of
the men but only one-third of the
women agreed that "if two
people really like each other,
it's all right for them to have
sex even if they've known each
other for only a short time."
More than half of the men but

only two-fifths of the women
think a couple should live
together before they decide to
marry.

The America the Beautiful
Fund of New York has awarded
a grant of $2,391 to Mr. Hugh
Lee of Bovina Center.
Mr. Lee, a member of the

professional staff at Delhi, will
start work on the re-creation of
a folk construction known as the
"Busy World." This will be a

community project, sponsored
by the Bovina Historical
society, as part of the ob¬
servance of our nation's
bicentennial.
The original "Busy World"

was built in the small Delaware
County township of Bovina back
in the days of the last century
and consisted of hundreds of
small, carved, wooden figures
in appropriate settings. The
miniature people were
animated by a series of rods,
cranks and pulleys beneath the
scenes and depicted life as it
actually appeared in this rural
area 100 years ago.
The initial construction is now

owned and displayed by the
Ford Museum in Dearborn,
Michigan. Mr. Lee states, "The
new 'Busy World' will not
duplicate the earlier one
exactly, but will represent it in
spirit and general appearance."
Many people will be involved

in the project which entails not
only woodcarving but also
designing, painting, carpentry
and mechanics. Plans include
the acquisition of a wagon on
which to mount the series of six
scenic dioramas so that the
work may be displayed at other
locations and local functions. A
target date of two years is set
for the completion of the
project.

(CPS)-Just sign here on the
dotted line, the man with the
keys says as he points to the
dorm contract. We'll take care

of everything.
The unwitting student, who

has no choice but to sign, rarely
studies the contract to see what
he's getting from the university
in return for his rent. At most
places, the university is a more
tempermental landlord than the
stereotypical student-cheating
landlord, and is less bound by
local tenant-landlord law.
In most cities, landlords and

tenants must give each other
written notice by a specified
time before evicting or moving.
In many dorm contracts, the
university reserves the right to
move or evict the student at any
time for almost any reason.
Many dormitory contracts

absolve the university from any
responsibility to student's
belongings if a fire or flood
results from poor maintenance
of the building. So if a student
loses his prized stereo to an
electrical fire, he better hope
his parent's insurance will
cover it.
When the chair in the en-

tryway of an apartment
building is found ripped apart,
the landlord doesn't bill his
tenants for the damage. Many
universities, however, reserve
the right to assess damages to
public areas to all of the
students who live in the area

even if everyone was at the
bathroom when it happened.
Most landlords do not have

the right to enter a tenant's
apartment without notice ex¬

cept for emergencies. Many
universities reserve the right to

enter a student's room for any
purpose without giving notice.
All of these stipulations were

written into the housing con¬
tract at the State University of
New York (SUNY) at Buffalo.
In addition, the SUNY contract
allowed housing officials to bill
for damages that were found in
a student's room without any
hearing or explanations.
And worst of all, the SUNY

contract made it impossible for
a student to break the contract
with the housing office even if
the university failed to carry
out its side of the contract in any
way.
The SUNY Student Senate

Association (SA), under the
leadership of Student Affairs
Director Steve Schwartz,
complained to University
housing officials that a new
contract should be drawn up
giving the student more tenant
rights. The housing office
"stalled" and then rejected the
students' "ideal" contract, Sch¬
wartz said. At which point the
SA said they would be glad to
meet the housing office in court.
"We think we have a very

strong case," Schwartz said.
"This case could have long-
term precedents for other state
schools and could pave the way
for similar suits."
The case, however, never got

to court. A lawyer for the state
decided to try to negotiate with
the SA lawyer out of court and
the decision is still pending.
Meanwhile, the Student
Association of the State
University is forming a
statewide committee to in¬
vestigate the whole question of
housing contracts.

George Cashmark, Vice President and Steve Dewitte,
President of H.S.M.A. confer while at a club dinner at the
Holiday Inn of Oneonta.

Hugh Lee Dorm Dwellers
Awarded Grant CIS Tenants



DELHI TIMES UNLIMITED February 9, 1976

"Excuse me, do you have
change of a dollar?" "Do you
have two dimes and a nickel for
a quarter?" How many times a
day so you get asked that
question?
People constantly ask it of me

while I'm working in the office.
How many times a day do you
ask someone else that question?
Change is definitely a

problem on campus, where the
usual purchases are soda and
candy bars, made at vending
machines which don't give
change. Wouldn't more change
machines be an asset on

campus? There already is one

by Mike Whipple

The Fred Harris Campaign is
on an upswing in Delaware
County, says Jim Perkins,
running delegate for the
National Democratic Con¬
vention, district 27. The Harris
campaign was begun on the
Delhi campus by an interested
group of Political Science
students. The group is planning

atajmAfu ti+CJtGQrmj^ ,

in Farrell Hall at the College
Union. How many of you knew
about it? Then again, how many
of you want to walk all the way
to to Farrell, especially if you
just want a midnight snack and
you're already in your pajamas.
A change machine would be a

worthwhile investment for
every dorm. To keep it from
being ripped off, it could be put
in a place occupied for most of
the day, such as dorm offices.
If you like the idea, how about

bringing it up in the next Senate
meeting. Things have to start
somewhere.

Dear Editor,
I understand that there are

some very angry students in
Murphy and O'Connor halls
because President Hennessy
has decided to board up our
fireplaces. I also understand
that he did so at his will, without
consulting the housing

department, the college
assembly or even the students
in the dorms. I wish that the
president will speak on this
issue after conducting research
from the Building Construction
department.

Thanks,
Mike Whipple

You'd think after 200 years it
would be settled

Who is Fred Harris
on weekly information about
Fred Harris to be published by
the DTU. Students interested in
knowing more about this 1976
Presidential candidate, keep in
touch with DTU We're ex¬

pecting a speaker on his issues
in the near future.
(Information on other

political candidates is welcome
also-Ed.)

Taken from New Times ar¬

ticle by James Kunen.

"Of course, if S-l had been in
effect, you might never have
protested the war at all,
because you wouldn't have
known much about it. The
government would just have
classified everything.
"It's true, there is a bill in the

Senate that will destroy free
speech. It's called Senate Bill S-
1. If you've enjoyed your
freedom and you think that its
worth defending, write your
U.S. Senator and tell him how
you feel."
"Much of the Criminal

Justice Codification and
Reform Act, Senate Bill S-l,

was written by the Nixon
Justice Department, as one
might guess from its provisions.
It makes criticism of the
government a criminal offense.
No more interference from
loud-mouthed dissidents and
"civil libertarians."

"Sabotage, S-l make? it
illegal to delay or obstruct any
facility or service that is or
might be used in "defense
activities." Antiwar demon¬
strators who by their very
numbers slowed down the

public transportation could be
prosecuted for sabotage.
"If you ever demonstrated

against the Vietnam War, you'd
have been in big trouble and if
you picketed the draft board,
they would throw away the key.

*******************

D-Cal

Meeting
Monday, February 9, at 7:30

pm, D-CAL is having Mr. Van
Travis of the Delaware County
Cooperative Extension speak on
Agriculture Today in Denmark.
Immediately following will be

a business meeting in which
new officers will be elected.
Everyone is welcome.

An

Appreciation
I would like to thank the many

individual students and the
student groups for the beautiful
expressions of understanding
sympathy received at the time
of Mr. Johnson's death.
Your thoughtfulness is sin¬

cerely appreciated and \yiill be
remembered always.

Lucy S. Johnson

"THE BRITISH ARE COM¬
ING!"—Paul Revere alerts
citizenry on April 18, 1775.

Decriminalization Bill in the Legislature
by Ellen Deutschnann

(SNS)-A bill to decriminalize
possession and sale of
marijuana is being debated in
the Assembly Codes Committee
and will be on the Assembly
floor next week. It will exempt
marijuana and concentrated
cannabis from controlled
substance status under New
York State law.
Assembly sponsor Richard N.

Gottfried says, "It has better
than a 50-50 chance of passing,
but when amended there will be
a better case for negotiating.
The decision of the Senate will
make or break the bill."
Gottfried is a Democratic

liberal from the 671 h district in
Manhattan and suspects that
"New York's decriminalization
bill will be better than the

legislation of Maine or Oregon.
There is overwhelming support
of the bill in my district. The
majority of urban dwellers
support decriminalization."
Carey's support will be

valuable, says Gottfried, who
also emphasized that support
from Senator Javits and
Senator Buckley's brother
William would be important.
The assemblyman feels that
there will be a general de-
emphasis on pot-related
prosecution.
"Every year in New York

about 20,000 people are arrested
for simply possessing
marijuana. These prosecutions
cost taxpayers over $30 million
and take away police and court
time from real law en-

forcement.Thousands of lives
are scarred every year. And our
outmoded pot laws breed
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disrespect for the law among
decent, law-abiding citizens."
Under this bill, possession of

up to an ounce of marijuana
would no longer be a crime
under New York law, but only a
non-criminal violation.Of¬
fenders could be fined up to
$100, but no prison sentences
are called for. Penalties would
be similar to a traffic ticket
without an arrest. The same is
true for "transferring," givng
rather than selling up to an
ounce.

The bill provides for a scale of
higher penalties for possession
or sale of larger quantities.
Possession of over four ounces

would be a class E felony, up to
four years in prsion. Sale of any
amount to a minor under 16
would also be a class E felony.
There would be the same scale
of penalties for concentrated
cannabis, hash or resin, but the
quantities would be one-
sixteenth as much.
Possession of the smallest

amount of pot is presently a
crime punishable up to a year
in jail. Having as little as one-

fourth of an ounce or 25 joints
can get you up to seven years in
prison, and with an ounce, up to
15 years. For passing a joint to a
friend, legally a "sale," the
penalties call for up to 15 years
in prison.

FIRST STATE TO
LEGALIZE MARIJUANA

The nation's first state bill to
legalize marijuana is now in the
Governmental Operations
Committee of the New York
State Senate. Senator Franz
Leichter, who introduced the
bill in 1971, feels that the odds
are against it.
Leichter is a Democrat from

the 29th district in Manhattan.
He polled his constituency last
year and the majority were
against legalization. In 1971 the
odds were 100 to one, and this
year they are 10 to one. "There
is a general ignorance and fear
of marijuana," says Leichter.
"It is considered a harmful
substance."
Legislative aids suggest that

the legalization bill is just a

"sitting duck," offered as a less
favorable alternative to

decriminalization, while the
decriminalization bill is of
prime importance to the
legislators.
The Assembly sponsor of

Leichter's bill is Alan G.
Hevesi, a Democrat from the
28th district in Queens. He feels
that "decriminalization is a

step, but legalization is the best
legislation." Assemblyman
Hevesi is a professor of political
science at Queens College.
Hevesi's district was opposed

to the bill at first, but more are
in favor of it in 1976. The most
difficult step is "convincing our
hard-core opponents" to pass
this legislation, says Hevesi.
Senator Leichter stresses that

more students should get in¬
volved in the law. "I predate the
subculture and I'm trying to
help those involved, but they
end up going to jail. The worst
victims are students. They
should help out the legislators in
passing bills legalizing or
decriminalizing pot."

>w, he'S mmi„Mw 9mm
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February Painting Exhibit

Alumni Column
by Ralph Mauro

The Alumni office would like
lo thank the "College Choir for
their fine performance January
14, at the Union-Endieott High
School in Endicott. They sang
for alumni, family and friends
in the southern tier area. The
night before they left for
Washington, DC., James
Molloy, graduate of 48 and a
member of the Alumni Council
Board of Directors, spent time
making arrangements , finding
homes for the choir members
for the night with Delhi College
Alumni.
On December 6th, we had our

annual Alumni Basketball
game. Several alumni players
returned, Martin Anthonisen
'55, of Montgomery, N.Y., has
attended and played in 18 out of
20 previous Alumni games. It
was a terrific turnout. A

reception for the players and
their families was held in
MacDonald Hall after the
game.
Saturday, January 24, the

alumni held their winter council
meeting. The meeting was
conducted by the Alumni
Association President Alan
Taylor '59 of Liverpool. A lot
was accomplished. Dr. Hen-
nessy spoke briefly regarding
the uncertainty of present
financial situations and the
effects on the local college.
On February 19, a Region II

meeting will be held at SUNY
Oneonta for all council mem¬

bers who can attend. Subject-
Alumni Management Pot¬
pourri. Right now the campus
advisory committee is working
on the final plans for the
alumni reunion whjch will be
held on campus April 10th this
year. We will be honoring
classes which dates end in l and
6. Year 1926 will celebrate their
Golden Anniversary.
In the next Alumni Column,

we will have an interview, so
keep watching!

The New England Group
Traveling Exhibition, offered at
the Delhi College Library
during February, is composed
of work by 22 painters and print
makers from the states of
Connecticut, Massachusetts,
Maine, Rhode Island and
Vermont. The subjects of many
of the works are of the New
England landscape and land¬
marks. The exhibit contains
watercolors, mixed media,
gouache, acrylic, and casein

(CPS (--Taxation even with
representation can be tyranny
as many people are discovering
again this winter. To get those
tax refunds in plenty of time for
spring frolics, wage-earners
must first do a mad scramble
with forms, instructions and
tables.
Students are not exempt from

this annual rite. Even students
under 21 years who have a gross
income of at least $2350 or have
any other unearned income (
like interest on savings ac¬
counts) must file returns.
Smart taxpayers will file

their returns in January and
early February when refunds
will be mailed in four to five
weeks. Procrastinators who file
just before the April 15 deadline
might be waiting two or three
months for their refunds.
New tax laws passed in 1975

mean slightly less tax for many

paintings. The original num¬
bered and signed graphics
include wood carvings, linocuts,
lithographs and serigraphs.
All of the works are for sale at

prices ranging from 35
dollars to 500 dollars for the
paintings. The New England
Group Exhibit is being cir¬
culated on .national tour by the
Old Bergen Art Guild of
Bayonne, New Jersey.
The public is cordially invited

to view this exhibit in the
college's library. Bush Hall.

people. The standard deduction
has increased from 15 percent
lo 16 percent. Also, the low-
income allowance has been
raised from $10,000 to $15,000.
Students who have worked off

and on for the year can take the
standard deduction and in many-
cases, so can their parents. If
the student is over 19 years old.
was a full-time student for five
months of the year and his
parents paid more than 50
percent of his support for the
year, both student and parents
can claim him as a deduction.

If you didn't have an income
tax form sent directly to you,
contact the state or federal
revenue office. Ask for a short
form, 1040A, if you have an
income less than $15,000 or

earned less interest than $400.
It's simpler and can sometimes
save the taxpayer money.

When someone has feelings they
want to make known,
there are several ways these
feelings ae shown.
Some (not this author) express
well in verse.

And others of us are born with a

curse.

It makes us afraid to say what's
inside.
So instead of confessing we just
let it slide.

I want so to say what's inside
my heart
(Though, with my foot in the
way it is hard to start.)
If you wait for my words it'll
never come through
So now I'm just praying and
waiting for you
TO NOTICE the feelings I hope
that you share
Cause only through them can I
show you I care.

by Joan Biondi

Machine Reads

for Blind
(CPS)--A Massachusetts

inventor has developed a
machine that can read printed
pages aloud to blind people.
According to its 27-year-old

inventor, Raymond Kurzwell,
the machine can read almost
any typeface found in
newspapers, magazines, and
journals. In its first public
demonstration in January,
observers said the machine
spoke in a flat, halting voice
that carried a trace of a

Swedish accent.
The $25,000 machine is a cube

about the size of a desktop
photo-copier. To work it, a blind
person puts an open book or
other printed material on a
scanning device. The machine
studies each line of type,
reading at about 200 words a
minute.
The machine also has a

keyboard lettered with braille
dots that allows a blind person
to type commands ordering the
machine to slow down or spell
out a difficult word.
Within four or five years,

Kurzwell estimates that the
machine will cost about $5000 to
$10,000 and be on sale for blind
people to have in their houses.

Students Under
the Boot in

Argentina Schools
(CPS)-Things are tough for

students all over the world, but
nowhere are they tougher than
in Argentina. There, according
to the French newspaper, Le
Monde, a reign of terror is
underway that has seen armed
police violently take over the
nation's campuses and conduct
what the paper called a "witch
hunt" for leftist students and
professors.
Le Monde reports that it is not

unusual for a carload of armed
undercover police to kidnap
students and teachers in broad
daylight. Their "bullet-riddled
bodies are found the next day on
the road to the airport," the
paper says.

Confusion Presides over

solving problems...
by John T. Kovsh

The cute young girl, with the
long blonde hair,
sits down upon the water's edge,
she ponders all her troubles and
cares.

trying to plug each problem
dredged.

She's in love with life, but life's
uneasy.
this she's just finding out.
Hoping for tomorrow to bring
more pleasure,
and that will somewhat ease her
doubts.
It's hard to find the words to
describe her,
I think she's in her own little
race.

Sometimes you yell and she
won't answer,
she lives her life at her own

special pace.

Although some people they '11
call her strange,
she doesn't really care,
For she's got a brain and a mind
she uses,
most people never dare!!!

HEW to Schools:

Step Lively on
Title IX

(CPS)--Some university
athletic coaches thought the
Title IX regulations released in
June were a little strong, but a
"clarifying" memorandum
released early this fall made
them still stronger.
The Department of Health,

Education and Welfare (HEW),
which enforces the anti¬
discrimination law, warned
high schools and colleges that
the three-year period alloted
schools to comply with Title IX
regulations "is not a waiting
period."
The HEW memorandum

reminded schools that they
must "begin now to take
whatever steps are necessary to
ensure full compliance as
quickly as possible." These
steps include:
-Initiating an evaluation of

current policies and practices to
find out whether they comply
with Title IX.

-Designating at least one
school employee to coordinate
its efforts in complying with
Title IX regulations. Schools
are also required to notify all
students and employees of the
name, office address and
telephone number of the Title
IX coordinator.
-Adopting and publishing

grievance procedures, although
the complainant is not required
to use these school procedures.
-Publicly stating that it does

not discriminate on the basis of
sex. This notice must appear in
every future public an¬
nouncement, bulletin, catalog
and application form.
Many women's athletic

teachers will be glad to hear
that the newest HEW policy
statement allows separate
men's and women's athletic
departments.

\ i'///- X-— yo u (2- ~y
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The brain remains practically the same size until its owner
is about 70, when the male brain shrinks three percent.
This doesn't happen to women until 80.

According to legend, if a knight kept the point of his spear
forward when he entered a strange land it was a declaration
of war.

ART
EXHIBIT

Entries Needed:
—Paintings
—Collages
-B/W & Color
Photos

Resticted to students faculty and anyone else
in the college community

Fill out the form below and send to...

Joseph Fioravanti
Cultural Affairs
IRC- the tower (Rm 614)

Name

Address

Phone No.

I'm interested., I'll be submitting the following entries:
1. 2. 3.
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HSMA
Hotel Sales Management
Association is proud to an¬
nounce their new Executive
Board. They are: President,
Steve DeWitte; Vice-President,
George Cashmark; Secretary,
Dennis Gebhardt; Treasurer,
Robert Mondy.
The members of the Public

Relations Board are: Directors,
Joel Slocum and James Bullis;
Promotions, Tony Edgar; Sr.
Senator, P iperl Singer; Jr.
Senator, John Thomas.
Money, Slocum and Thomas

are remaining in the same
capacity as before the new
elections.

Boogie Woogie
Bonfire

(CPS)—About $2200 worth of
rock records went up in smoke
recently in the name of God and
morality in Tallahasee, FL.
Rev. Charles Boykin, youth

director at Lakewood Baptist
Church and organizer of the
record fueled bonfire, said he
had been shown statistics
claiming that "of 1000 girls who
became pregnant out of
wedlock, 984 committed for¬
nication while rock music was

being played." He couldn't
remember the source of those
statistics, however.
Boykin arranged the bonfire

after prayer services at the
Baptist church.

DO YOU WANT
A YEARBOOK

Thurs. Feb. 12
Farrell Lobby 10am-4pm
All students must pay

50c in order to get

a book in the spring

There will be no more collection dates

Pill Promoter Changes Position

Tbe English "vegetable
marrow" is a squash to
Americans.

(CPS)—For more than ten

years, manufacturers of the
birth control pill have used the
statements of an assistant
professor at the Harvard
Medical School to discredit the
worries of others about the
medical safety of synthetic
estrogens.
But recently, the physician,

Robert Kistner, has withdrawn
his blessing, admitting that his
earlier statements "cannot be
substantiated." Kistner said in
an interview with the
Washington Post that the first
studies had indeed shown a

"statistically significant"
relationship between use of the
pill and abnormal blood clot¬
ting, but not a cause-effect
relationship.

Meanwhile, Kistner's
statements that the drug had

lappu^ rlour
Bar brink's
Beer 12- Oz,

4
50<t
2.54

+o 8

4 to |2

TKucs,

Tvi
•>.i

Beer 2-54 hAtxed Drinks 75^
D»3C0 Ni^Vyt Av Ab'i^cvls S pm.
Tree Ad note5 icon

'Ociwe oa Wed s.

2. Drinks Tor Tke price
c4 one (2.Vorf) 12. io 2.pm

Marriage Dips as
Divorce Jumps

been "completely exonerated"
of causing blood clots were used
in promotional materials by the
makers of birth control pills.
Kistner told the Post that he

would retract his earlier
statements concerning the
effect of the pill on cancer of the
uterus as well. Kistner had
originally claimed that in his
experience, women using the
pill had a "lower incidence" of
endometrial cancer "than one

might expect on the basis of
chance alone."
Kistner said he had

cooperated with pill
manufacturers because of his
beliefs, not for financial con-
sideratin. But now Kistner does .

not want to be associated with
any pharmaceutical houses. "I
ddon't want to be an authority
anymore," Kistner said.

(CPS)—Marriage is proving to
be about as popular as unem¬
ployment these days, with the
number of people deciding not
to marry almost doubling in
some age groups since 1970.
A Census Bureau report

recently released on marriage
and other living arrangements
shows that as of last March, the
number of persons between 25
and 84 who never married has
risen by nearly 50 percent since
1970. While 2.8 million people in
that age group had never
married in 1970, the figure in
March of 1975 was 4.2 million
persons.
When people do marry, they

marry later in life, according to
the Census figures. The median
age at which men marry for the
first time is 23.5years, while the
median age for women's first
marriage is 21.2 years. The
corresponding figures for
1970 showed that people
married slightly younger, with
men marrying at 23.3 years and
women at 20.8 years.
At the same time that fewer

people are deciding to marry,
more are beginning to realize
that they don't want to continue
to be married. The divorce rate
is continuing the rapid rise that
began in 1968. The divorce rate,

according to provisional figures
compiled by the Department of
Health, Education and Welfare,
has increased two percent over
the 4.6 per thousand population
mark in 1974.
What's behind an increase in

divorces and drop in
marriages? Census Bureau
officials say they don't ask since
they're a government agency
and can't invade the privacy of
people.

But Arthur Norton, chief of
the Census Bureau's Marriage
and Family Branch took a guess
for the Washington Post,
saying, "When you think about
it. it seems that perhaps a new
set of values is being tried out
and maybe established by
young adults."
He said that instead of leaving

home to marry and raise a
family, more young people
seem to be establishing a non-
family household after leaving
home the first time, pursuing a
career or education before
deciding to raise a family.
Although it's assumed that

these people will marry at a
later date, Norton said, it may
be that we will have a larger
proportion staying single.

Continued from page seven

day. In the feature match-up
Van Watkins defeated defen¬
ding Regional Champion Mike
Hemmer by a score of 6-2.
This week's action provided

some bright spots as Bob
Colombo returned to action with
two big wins, 23-6 and 25-10. His
return should help the Broncos
immensely. Van Watkins at 190
appears to have turned it
around and is getting ready for
the end of the season tour¬
naments as is John Rappan who
has dropped to 142.
The news isn't all good,

however, as Brian Kennealy
(118), Joe Calantjis (134) and
Larry Hinkle (177) seemed
unable to put together any
winning streaks.
Region III Rankings
1. Monroe 6. Jamestown
2. Delhi 7. Hilbert
3. Herkimer 8. Alfred
4. Morrisville 9. Cayuga
5. Niagara 10. Mohawk

Remaining Home Matches
Tues, Feb. 10--Cobleskill--7:00
Thurs., Feb. 12-Alfred--4:00
Fri-Sat., Feb. 20-21-NJCAA
Region III Tournament.

America Votes Thumbs
Down on Schools

(CPS)—America's love affair
with its public school system is
over.

Only 13 percent of American
adults would grade their local
schools "A for excellent'"—a
drop from five years ago—a
recent national survey con¬
ducted by the Ford Foundation
has found.
Many of the adults who voted

thumbs down on public schools
were recent graduates from the
public school system. Only 6
percent of the 18-29 year-olds
and 9 percent of those who have
recently attended college gave

the schools a top rating, a fact
which the survey report termed
a "warning signal" to schools.
Top on the list of dissat-

sifaction was 'lack of financial
support,' 'poor teachers,'
'large-sized classes,' 'poor
curriculum,' and 'crime.'
More than half of those

sampled would like to send their
children to a special school that
maintained tight discipline, a
strict dress code and em¬

phasized the three R's.
The survey report did not

indicate which age group
supported stricter schools.

No Rest for the Wicked
(CPS)—Claiming that J. Edgar
Hoover's name "should not be
allowed to defame a public
building,'' Colorado
Representative Pat Schroeder
introduced a bill proposing that
the J. Edgar Hoover FBI
Building be renamed.
Schroeder said that recent

disclosures in the Senate have
proved Hoover to be a "sick
individual, a bigot, who had no
more respect for the law than
the criminals he was supposed
to be in charge of ap¬

prehending."
The $120 million FBI building

was just finished and occupied
by the FBI in October.
Schroeder introduced a

second bill that would prohibit
naming federal buildings after
living persons.
She said she uncovered

several federal buildings
named after living persons—
usually the member of Congress
from the district in which the
building is built. Schroeder
called it "a banana republic
practice."

Women's Center Bulletin
There will be a business

meeting on February 10 at 6:30
for the Women's Center to
organize activities for the
semester. Any male or female
is w~,pome to attend.

There will be a demonstration
of a Consciousness Raising
Group. The group will be held
on February 10 at 7:30 at the
Women's Center, in Foreman
Hall.
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Anti - Abortion Forces Alive and Well
(CPS (-Working quietly under

the surface, anti-abortion forces
across the country are still
chipping away at the 1973
supreme Court decision which
legalized abortion. And
although the abortion opponents
have not won the major battle
for a constitutional amendment
barring abortions, they have
carried home several small
victories.
Some 60 anti-abortion bills

were introduced in Congress
last year, including the Human
Life Amendment which was

later defeated in subcommittee.
Abortion opponents almost
managed to pass legislation
which would have prohibited
the use of Medicaid funds for
abortion, abortion counseling or
referral except to save a
woman's life. Led by Sen.
Edward Kennedy (D-Mass.),
the Senate narrowly defeated
the measure which Kennedy
said would have made abortions
a privelege of the middle and
upper classes.
But in spite of last year's

defeats, abortion foes still had
some things to gloat about. Just
two months after the Supreme
Court decision legalizing

abortions, the Senate voted 92-1
that federally-aided public and
private hospitals could refuse to
perform abortions on the
grounds of the religion or
conscience of the hospital
directors.
The result of leaving this

political decision to the hospital
administrators has been that
only 1 percent of public
hospitals and 28 percent of
private, non-Catholic hospitals
which receive federal funds will
perform abortions. In the first
full year after the Supreme
Court decision, 11 states
reported no abortions all.
And in 1974, Congress passed

an amendment that forbids
Legal Services from helping
poor women get abortions.
Since 1973, the anti-abortion

forces have regrouped and
begun to devise new strategies
to fight legalized abortions. The
Constitutional amendment was

their main goal, but when they
saw it die unborn, many turned
to local politics where they are
working to elect anti-abortion
candidates. The anti-abortion
movement even has its own

presidential contender, a New
York housewife named Ellen

McCormack. McCormack's
backers claim that she has
raised $115,000 in 16 states and
may soon qualify as a candidate
for federal matching funds.
Abortion may sway a few-

local elections but it will
probably play little part in this
year's national elections. In a
recent survey of national
priorities, it was ranked 10th of
17. following inflation, unem¬
ployment. busing and gun
control.
But the anti-abortion

movement tends to work best on
a local level. In personal con¬
tact at meetings and rallies,
speakers use their persuasive
pictures and speeches to tell the
real story of abortion. Their
campaigns, which rely heavily
on emotional appeal, emphasize
both the murder aspect and the
danger of the abortion
procedure to the mother.
The biggest and .strongest

anti-abortion effort comes from
Right to Life, the million-
strong, non-denominational
organization which does the
majority of anti-abortion
proselytizing. Right to Lifers
claim that the life of a person
begins at the moment of con¬

ception and that aborting it at
any time after conception is, in
fact, murder.
Right to Life speakers picture

abortion as a kind of brutal,
bloody murder in which the
doctor "cuts the child limb from
limb and withdraws the
pieces," as one put it at an anti-
abortion meeting.
The manslaughter conviction

of Dr. Kenneth Edelin which is
still being appealed w as the real
triumph of 1975 for abortion
foes. This has played a big part
in their recent appeals and has
breathed new hope into the anti-
abortion ranks. The neglect
they have found in Congress has
not cooled their ardor at all.
Responding to the Senate

Judiciary Subcommittee on
Constitutional Amendments'
decision not to report any anti-
abortion amendments last fall,
the IS Catholic Conference
vowed to use the decision as a

"springboard for a new and
determined effort." The Con¬
ference went on to assure anti-
abortion forces that "abortions
remains a highly controversial
issue which is far from dead
politically."

Beat the Heat
and Pass Gas

Study Windmilling
(CPS)-N'ew Mexico State

University students may be on
their way to beating the high
cost of utility bills by enrolling
in a new course on windmilling.
College officials say they

decided to offer the course after
a "surprising and entirely
unanticipated" deluge of more
than 1200 letters from people in
every state and from as far
away as Argentine requesting
information on the repair and
operation of the structures.
"A windmill renaissance has

developed throughout the
United States in the interest of
conserving energy and cutting
soaring utility costs," says
Mogens Rasmussen, the
course's director. He estimates
there are still about 175,000
windmills in existence in the
U.S. alone, about half of them in
working condition.

Get High
on Cancer
(CPS)--Marijuana, that

wonderful, euphoria-producing
weedcan also produce cancer, if
a recent report published by a
professor at Indiana University
at Bloomington is correct.
Dr. Milos Novotny, associate

professor of chemistry, con¬
cluded that marijuana is even
more carcinogenic than
tobacco. And, as if that result is
not pointful enough, the report
added that "the marijuana
constituents that make can¬

nabis marijuana so attractive
for its smokers, the so-called
acnabinoids, are most likely
precursors for formation of
carcinogens."
In other words, the more

potent the dope, the more
carcinogenic it is. That
Colombian you just paid an arm
and a leg for may not only be
dynamite but poison as well.

Long Lines
for Dope

(CPS)-Is the American dope
smoker next in line to be black¬
mailed by a group of foreign
exporters?
"Yes," according to High

Times magazine, which
recently warned that Third
World marijuana producing
countries may band together
and form "ODEC or the
Organization of Dope Exporting
Countries much like oil rich
countries have formed OPEC.

"We could find ourselves
paying not only a dollar a gallon
for gasoline, but a hundred
dollars an ounce-for Mexican,"
says High Times.
High Times urged the federal

government to act quickly by
planting millions of acres of
domestic weed so that another
large group of American con¬
sumers is not cut off from its
main source of energy.

Student Sex
Soured Hoover

Book Service a Success
During the first week of

school the Greeks sponsored a
book drive where the students
had their books sold through
contacting other students

through our service. It turned
out to be a success, and we hope
to have the service next
semester.

(CPS)--Sex is the latest ad¬
dition to the list of student ac¬

tivities that former FBI
Director J. Edgar Hoover tried
to stamp out.
Information uncovered by the

Senate Intelligence Committee
recently revealed that Hoover
authorized FBI agents to forge
letters from parents to protest
"free love" at the UniversityTrf
Texas.
Hoover, angered by a news

\
report describing students' sex
lives at the Texas school, ap¬

proved letters forged on locally
obtained stationary that would
protest such goings-on at a state
supported school. The letters
were sent to regents as well as
state senators, pretending to be
from irate parents who were
considering sending their
children to the University of
Texas.

BINGO

Support Your Yearbook
On Feb. 11, the American Legion
will donate it's Bingo proceeds
to the "Fideltas" yearbook fund.

Time: 8pm
Place: Legion Hall

Students and Faculty
are Welcome!!

Wringing the Most
from the Phone Company

(CPS)--One of the first stabs
at charging telephone
customers for directory
assistance calls is off to a poor
start in New York.
The New York plan begun last

year gives customers three free
calls to directory assistance
each month. After the third
information request, each call
costs a dime. If the customer
doesn't use up the alloted
number of free calls, the
balance is credited to his ac¬

count.

Although critics charged that
the phone company would be
hauling in additional revenue
after the directory charge was
started, just the opposite
happened. New York Telephone
Company has taken in about
$780,000 from customers during
October who made more than
the allowed number of directory
calls. But the company also
gave away $2.1 million in credit
to customers who made fewer
than three calls to their
operator.

Rock and Rolling on the
Campaign Trail

(CPS)--The latest tactic in
presidential campaigning is
enlisting the support of rock
stars to play benefit concerts
and make endorsements. The
Allman Brothers and the
Marshall Tucker Band have
netted $100,000 for Jimmy
Carter, Maria Muldaur has
sung for Tom Hayden's
California Senate campaign,
and Arlo Guthrie is lined up
behind Fred Harris.
But while the liberal

Democrats are cashing in with
music stars, the Republicans
are singing a different sort of

blues. Rock and roll backing for
conservative Republicans is
hard to find.
The President Ford Com¬

mittee office confessed recently
that they "don't have anyone
lined up yet." Ronald Reagan's
headquarters has tentatively
enlisted the support of crooner
Pat Boone.
Even Henry Jackson, whose

hawkish views on Vietnam are

returning to haunt him, is
having trouble obtaining rock
and roll backing. According to
Electra Asylum chairman Joe
Smith, Jackson is "light years
away from where they're at."
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One Term Paper and a Million
and you Pass

control devices. He has studied
the company in depth, he told
the classes, and, although he
found the company's
management "difficult to
assess," the firm showed
"continued growth during the
recession" and he recom¬

mended the class pop for 500
shares.

Crapper's fellow students
were wary of so high an in¬
vestment but they did go for 300
shares at $15.50 each. The
proper brokers in Dallas were
contacted and when the money
was combined with some other
purchases the class made that
day, $7,600 was winging its way
to New York.
The TCU students manage the

school's Educational In¬
vestment Fund (EIFL which is
currently valued at $500,000 the
largest of its kind in the coun¬
try, including the University of
Wisconsin and the University of
Arkansas.

The original money for the
student funds usually comes
from an endowment donated by
rich alumni. At TCU. the
owners of a local eye products
manufacturing company gave
16,000 shares of his stock in 1973,
worth about $500,000 at the time.
Profits do not go directly into
the students' pockets but rather
into the university's general
fund as well as the op-
thalmologv department of
nearby Baylor Medical School.
The students act both as in¬

dustry analysts and in¬
vestments specialists. The class
plans 12 month portfolios based
on current economic conditions
and their own detailed
research. Although the fund has
faculty advisors, students make
all the decisions themselves at
semi-weeklv meetings.
So far, their record is a bit

better than mediocre. 1974 was

not a good year, thanks to the
recession, with the value of

Calling Joe Frazier'
this is Hawk,

any Smokies in
Banatski Karlovac?

Greeks Start Rushing

(CPS)-Be careful Dow Jones,
Andy Crapper is watching, and
closely.
Crapper, a student at Texas

Christian University (TCU)
Graduate School of Business,
his classmates and a growing
number of students across the
country these days have their
eyes glued on Wall Street as

they watch the fate of the
money they've sunk in the
market during their class on
investment.
The money is real and so is

the profit many students rake in
as a result of these classes. It's»
all part of a movement to bring
the real world of business into
the theoretical world of
business schools and, according
to Business Week Magazine, it's
catching on.
On a recent day at TCU,

Crapper told his fellow student
investors about Combustion
Equipment Associates, Inc., a
small firm dealing in pollution-

On February 9, the Greeks
will be having smokers and
teas. Here is when TG meets the
brothers and sisters of Kappa
Sig, ABX, and Psi D. Also in the
next two weeks after we will
have more teas and smokers
and one smush.

In the past we have sponsored
many events such as spring
weekends, where we have a
float parade, semi-formal, and
contests. We have also spon¬
sored many activities around
campus. So if you are interested
in meeting us, come and party.
Have a great time!

Students in

China find English
a Gas

(CPS)-Red Guards who find
their Chinese elders taking the
capitalist road may now call
them "uncool" thanks to "The
New English-Chinese Dic¬
tionary" recently published in
China.
The dictionary, compiled by

70 Shanghai students "under the
guidance of Chairman Mao's
revolutionary line," lists some
50,000 entries to aid Chinese
students study the "decadent
social phenomena of a dying
capitalism" in the US and
Britain.

Among the entries are words
which normally aren't found in
dictionaries in the English-
speaking world. Chinese
students may now "bum out" at
"rap sessions," "freak out"
over the treatment accorded the
"exploited classes," and then
swear like a British sailor with
the dictionary's huge collection
of Anglo-Saxonisms.
It might be the hippest thing

to hit China since the Little Red
Book but the editors admit "our
dictionary is far from being
able to meet the needs of the
current revolutionary
situation."

EIF's trading assets falling 22
percent. Last year, however,
things picked up due to a wise
investment in MacDonald's
hamburgers and the E1F value
rose 23 percent.
Now. as the economy lurches

out of a recession, sort of, TCU
student investigators are
thinking of taking more chances
by getting into risk and cyclical
stocks.
The experience seems to be

well received all the way
around. "It's a super money
workshop that attracts a lot of
highly motivated people," says
TCU professor of finance
Geoffrey Hart. "This type of
exposure is almost impossible
to get in a regular classroom,"
adds Stanley Block, acting
Dean of the TCU Business
School. "Students are more

serious," says Block "a id art
likely to be taken more
seriously when actual in¬
vestment is involved."

<CPS)-"Hey Rubber Duckie,
you got a 10-20 up there,
C'mon," may not translate too
well in Croatian, but never-,
theless, underground radio is
busting out over in Yugoslavia.
Experts in Belgrade estimate

there are thousands of short
range, or "pirate" radio
stations spread across the
Yugoslav countryside. The
transmitters diffuse records,
village gossip, messages and
much else that local residents
can't normally receive because

Basketball Briefs
by Selina Stevens

The Women's Varsity
Basketball team had eleven
girls make the final team. The
four returning seniors are Kim
Evans, Lynn Kirsehner, Robin
Nicely and Pam Stefanik. Betsy
Abrams, Trudy Fowler, Sheila
Oweid, Mary Katherine
Maguire, Ginny Maris, and Sue
Mitchell are the freshman
members. Robin Nicely and
Mary Katherine Maguire are
the team's co-captains.
The team has played Ulster

Community in two scrimmages,
winning one and losing one.
On January 28th, the first

game was played at Adirondack
CC., with our team defeated by
one point, 39-40. Betsy Abrams
and Sue Mitchell each scored 14

points for Delhi.
The Women's Varzsity is

coached by Joan Barbarich,
who is assisted by Bob Het-
zendorfer. The team manager is
Chris Schaad.
The following games are on

the calendar for this season:

Feb. 12 Morrisville-6 pm
12 Adirondack~12 noon

16 Hudson Valley--6 pm
23 Fulton Montgomery--6 pm

of a lack of small town
newspapers or government
censorship.
Transmitters use snappy call

signs like "Joe Frazier" and
"Hawk," hide their gear in
walls and ceilings and scorn any
government attempt to register
them as ham radio operators.
"They fulfill a need in a country
like Yugoslavia," says one
student who repairs the tran¬
smitters. "Even if there is a

government crackdown, I
believe they will continue to
flourish

(CPS)-After 221 years, the
faculty at Columbia College in
New York has voted to open up
its doors to women but some

women are not exactly thrilled.
It's not that they have

anything against the men at
Columbia, but the women,
mainly from the neighboring
Barnard College across
Broadway, fear the future of
their own school. "Women
applying to college will prefer
the aura of Columbia," said one

disgruntled Barnard student.
"Barnard will become a second-
rate school."
Students, faculty and ad¬

ministrators at both schools
agree that should Columbia, the
oldest college within Columbia
University, begin admitting
women, it would mean the
demise of the 86-year-old
Barnard. Although the two
institutions share some

facilities, both have built up
separate identities over the
years. The faculty vote is not
official, but Columbia officials
say economic reasons make it
likely that women will soon be
able to enroll at Columbia, the
last Ivy League school to go
coed.

When Women Cross

Broadway Will
Barnard Bow?

■-■A I ^
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1) What is Delhi's ranking in
Region III wrestling?
2> Who was the Sports
Illustrated pick for the Sport¬
sman of the year?
3) Who won last year's Masters
Golf Tournament?
4) What two new teams will be
in the NFL next season?
5) How many times has Jack
Nicklaus won the Masters Golf
Tournament?
6) What NFL team made a

surprising turnaround this
season?

7) Who is favored to win the
most medals in the current
Winter Olympics?
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The Delhi Ski Team came

home from the Hudson Valley
Second Annual Invitational
Meet with one trophy credited
to Carina Gustafson in the
Women's Slalom event.
In an interview with Coach

Jeff Harrison, he noted that the
course was in excellent con¬
dition and extremely fast. The
fast conditions resulted in some

good times for the skiers, but it
also resulted in a few skiers
losing their confidence.

RESULTS

Men's Slalom
D. Lumbra-Champlain 22.8
R. Roberts-Canton--! ie
K. Miller-Morrisville-tie
For Delhi
John Toynas--5th 25:44
Beau Hayworth-9th
Kerry Gilmartin--13ih
Morris Hershoff--19th with a fall

Ski Team
Women's Slalom
D. Anderson-Morris CC
L. Bravesfein-Cobleskill
C. Gustafson-Delhi

5 Man Basketball
Mon. and Thurs. Division

Wins. . Losses

Men's Giant Slalom
Pete Mumford~Champlain 57
sees.

R. Davis-Hudson Valley CC
R. Roberts-Canton

Pete Mum lord is the brother
of Kim Mum ford, who is
currently the number 2 downhill
racer in the United States and a

member of our Olympic Team.
His time of 57 seconds is very
good for a 3-4 mile course.

Women's Giant Slalom
M. Schaffer-Cobleskill
C. Thompsom-Cobleskill
B. Haskill-Champlain
C. Gustafson-Delhi

Carina should have had third
place in this event but she
seemed to be shakey throughout
the event. She should develop
into one of the premier skiers in
this area in future meets.

Final Team Results
Women
Ulster
Cobleskill
MorrisCC

Men

Champlain (National Cham¬
pions )
Canton
Morrisville

For Delhi, the overall place
finishers were as follows:
John Tonyas
Morris Herschoff
Beau Hayworth
Kerry Gilmartin

O'Connor III
Psi-D
Hawks

Engineers

"1984"
Samoas

Murphy
C-Men"

5 Man Basketball Thursday
Division

Wins.. Losses

KSE 0 1
Badboys 1 0
Sand Pepper 1 0
Bridge St. Bombers 0 1

Holiday
Top Notch
Jazz

1 0
0 1
1 0

5 Man Basketball Monday
Division

Masons
Batavias
Nets
Da Ducks

Wild Turkeys
Losse Ball
Unholy 7
Murphy

T.G.I
R. T. Review
H.U.H.
Basement Bertha

Them
Lame Ducks
Barons
After Hours

2

0
1

0

0

1

0
2

2

0
2

1

1

2

0

0

Bowling Bronco Wrestlers Split 4
These top five Delhi bowlers

will go to the state tournament
on Saturday, Feb. 21, 1976.
1. Steve Greene
2. Bill Skellie
3. Tom Cushing
4. Steve Vescove
5. George Koehlor'
Alternates are Bill Dehlman
and Wayne Hartman.

Team Tournament and Singles
Tournament Results

Team

Janice Feldschan
MaryLou Carlucci
Becky Lancee
Joan Bernard

Female Jocks
Already Cashing In

on Title IX
(CPS)--While some schools

dig in for battle over com¬
pliance with Title IX
regulations requiring equal
sports facilities for men and
women, other schools have
jumped the gun. As a result,
increasing numbers of women
are receiving athletic
scholarships.
Nine women at Stanford

University were recently
awarded scholarships totaling
over $30,000 while UCLA is
forking over $57,000 to help 49
women in nine sports this year.
Penn State University will raise
its total number of free rides
from 18 to 30 in 1976 and the
University of Texas is also
planning on expanding its
scholarship program for female
athletes.

Although the Title IX
guidelines do not take full effect
until July 1978, the University of
Miami started offering
scholarships to women in 1973.
Since then, its women's
swimming team has jumped
from 18th to first in
national championships.

Karen James
Bowled 3 game total of 1927 plus
handicap of 619 for a 2546 grand
total.

Singles
Winner-Male

Steve Greene-211 high game,
568 series

Winner Female
Pam Seaver-183 high game, 487
series.

Special mention should be
given to Robert Singer as he
bowled the tournament's
highest single game of 231.

The Delhi Tech wrestling
team upped its record to 11-4
last week as they defeated
Mohawk 29-17 and Herkimer 31-
13. The Broncos lost to
Jamestown 31-18 and Orange
County 27-24.
Delhi opened a 14-0 lead over

Mohawk but the Hawks aided
by a forfeit at 167 fought back to
an 18-17 lead after the 177
match. Van Watkins (190) and
Joe Marshall (hwt.) then put
the match away with back to
back pins. In the key match up
of the night Joe Karrat defeated
Delhi's Larry Hinkle at 177 as
Hinkle continues to live up to his
State Runnerup reputation.
Delhi hosted no. 3 Herkimer

and no. 6 Jamestown plus
Orange CC of Region XV in a
quad on Saturday in Farrell
Hall and it turned into a strange
day for the Broncos. Delhi lost

to Jamestown 31-18. and Orange
27-24 before blasting Herkimer
31-13.
The opening match was

against Jamestown and the
Broncos were flat. They failed
to win an individual bout as all
their points came via forfeits at
126, 142 and 158. Jamestown
appears to be getting healthy in
time for the Regionals as they
had defending Regional Hwt.
Champion Brad Roth back in
action. He easily decisioned
undefeated Joe Marshall. In the
feature bout of the day, Phil
Roblee (State Runnerup in 74)
defeated Paul Georgeades,
Delhi's State Champion, 11-5.
Georgeades had been 16-0 going
into the match. Jamestown also
won upset decisions at 118 and
134.
The Orange CC match proved

to be a case of overconfidence

for Coach Millard. He inserted
two second stringers at 118 and
126 and the team fell behind 9-0
before Millard switched regular
Mike Naclerio into the lineup at
134. Perhaps the key loss was
Georgeades dropping his
second match of the day. He
was wrestling up a weight at 158
and apparently on his way to an
easy win but got caught and
pinned after leading 15-3 at the
time! Jamestown beat Orange
41-15 and Herkimer 39-8 so the
Broncos could have had a

relatively easy win if they had
used their regular lineup.
Delhi finally bounced back to

win the day's final match as
they easily handled Herkimer in
what most people thought would
be the toughest match of the

f ontinued on page four

WINTER WEEKEND 1976
Friday: 8:00
Buzzy Linhart/ Papa John Creach
Tickets: $2.00 with ID $3.00 general admission

Saturday: 9:00 - 1:00 Semi-Formal
Sponsored by Tri-Atelier With "August"

Sunday: 1:00 - 7:00 Sports Tournament
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Barb, the next time you tie my
socks together and hide my
underwear, I'm going to subject
you to 5 straight hours of lecture
by Dr. Collins!. . .Tricia, did
you get a key yet?. . .Frank,
could I wear your Choo Choo
hat?. . .Cutie pie, I really like
studying in the library with you,
or rather, I like studying you in
the library. Hee, Hee. . .Bar¬
bara,. let's go down to the
apartments again so you could
slip and fall on the ice, I need a
good laugh!. . .Sue, who are all

those guys you keep staring at
staring at in the pub?.. .Barb,
Gina, Ellie, Had a great time
traying, got to do it again. .

.Ellwood-how about the tower
with stars and stripes on it?. .

.Bonwit: who won monopoly?. .

.Heidi: how about letting Chutz
come up and visit?. . .Elwood:
Congratulations on your new
job, Love Stef, Really proud of
you. . . Bonwit and Sue. Next
time you get sick make
reservations at O'Connor
Hospital. . Hey Geronimo,

Cut Cauliflower to Conserve Energy
(CPS)—During the next energy
crunch, unfuelish families will
cut gas consumption as well as
trimming cauliflower, tomatos
and melons from their diets.
The reason, according to

scientists at the Connecticut
Agriculture Experiment
Station, is that high levels of
energy consumption go into
bringing those foods to the
table.

They claim that it takes as
much energy to build a family
car as is needed to grow an acre
of cauliflower. The scientists
estimate that up to 20 barrels of
oil are used to cultivate the-
cauliflower and bring it to the
marketplace.
In comparison, field crops

such as wheat, oats and corn

need only four barrels of oil per
acre to bring them to maturity.

(CPS)—True, England may be
on the . verge of economic
collapse, and the French franc
and the German mark may be
suffering, but the European
Common Market has other
things to worry about.
Bureaucrats in that

organization are preparing
rules for standardizing pastries,
buscuits and other bakers'
goods traded across the fron¬

tiers of the nine member
nations.
Previous attempts to stan¬

dardize beer and bread have
failed.
The baked goods affected

under the new rules would in¬
clude macaroons, gingerbread,
pretzels, Christmas pudding
and cake mixes—but not bread
or candy.

Stork Stock Plummets
(CPS)—As just one more sign
that nothing is sacred anymore,
European naturalists are
reporting that the stork
population has taken an alar¬
ming nosedive. The bird is said
to be the victim of moden

developments—among them a
change in architectural styles
that have eliminated good
nesting sites and drainage of
wetlands that were once feeding
spots.
In addition, hazards

previously unknown, such as
telephone lines and high tension
wires have all taken a toll on

Not All the Work is

Done on the Pipeline
(CPS)—Oil isn't Alaska's only
contribution to the country. A
study by a major manufacturer
of prophylactics showed that
the state also puts more
gonorrhea germs to work per
capita than any other state in
the union.

The study put Alaska in the
leading position, followed by
Georgia, South Carolina,
Florida and Tennessee in in¬
cidences of gonorrhea per
100,000 people.
In Alaska, about one out of

every 100 people have
gonorrhea, the study said. In
comparison, New Hampshire
had the lowest rate of
gonorrhea. Only one person in
1000 was afflicted with the
venereal disease in that state.
And in a "major upset,"

according to the company,
California dropped from a third
place rating in 1970 to 20th place
in 1974.

the stork. Denmark, which
was once called the "land of the
storks" is down to 80 of the birds
now, and Holland had only eight
pair in 1974 compared to 273
forty years ago. Nesting storks
have all but disappeared in
Belgium, southern Sweden and
Switzerland.
European development isn't

the only problem that storks are
facing. Ornithologists say that
storks wintering in Africa may
die after eating locusts tainted
with pesticides or fall victim to
their annual long migration
across the Sahara.

R DEL PRCTT.

Thanx for the ice-cream, love
Midget... .Russ, can I play with
your funny pink thing?. . .C.B. is
a hollie hobbie addict but I love
her anyway - don't cry C.B.. .

63. give her a free ticket to the
moon one-way
64. put nair in his jock strap
65. put a new blade in his razor
when he's used to his year old
one

66. tell him you've got a blind
date for him: and set him up
with a seeing eye dog
67. shake her rug out the win¬
dow and drop it
69. give her a plant- poison ivy
70. do a post mortem on a rat in
your room and lose some of the
pieces
72. tell her to have a heart and
give her the one from your post
mortem

73. sew the sleeves of her
favorite sweater together
74. do a wash for her and shrink
all her clothes
76. take all her change and pig
out
77. attach all her paper clips
together
78. put the special sign on the
door that you use when you have
a girl in the room and leave it
there for three weeks
79. when his girlfriend calls, tell
her he's out with another girl
80. dust the room with a clean
pair of her underwear and then
put them back in the drawer

That's the Way the Eurocookie Crumbles

SOLARPOWER AND OTHER
ALTERNATIVE ENERGY SOURCES

COURSE AREAS COVERED:

Solar Heat and Power;

Wind Energy Collecting Systems;
Biofuels; Geothermal and Fluvial

Power; and Existing Technology.

Starts Wednesday February 1 1 at 7 pm
in Smith Hall and will continue for 10

weeks.

COST: $10.00 for Tech. Students;

$15.00 for all others.

Interested individuals are urged to
contact the Continuing Education
Office at 4151 or register

at the first class.


